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  August & September 2018 

10th August 2018, Friday 

Art Exhibition - free entry 

15th August 2018, Wednesday 

First Aid for Older People  
- Members welcome, booking essential 

13th September 2018, Thursday 

Coach trip to Great Yarmouth 

3rd October 2018, Wednesday 

General Meeting & Social  
- all members welcome 

19th October 2018, Friday, 7.30pm, only £3  

Literary Society Entertainment Evening 

26th October 2018, Friday 

Volunteers Party - Halloween theme 

November - date t.b.c 

Cultural Seminar 

6th December, Thursday 

Members Christmas Party 

Diary dates 

We were delighted to welcome HE Ambassador 

Adrian O’Neill to the Forum on Tuesday 3rd July.  

Ambassador O’Neill, accompanied by First  

Secretary (Irish Community & Cultural) Ruaidhri 

Dowling, was greeted by Tony Murphy 

(drummer) and Farrell Gallagher (pipes) from the 

Emerald Pipe Band. Some of our volunteers and 

Tuesday Club members had the chance for a 

quick chat with Ambassador O’Neill who said that 

our 20th Anniversary Celebrations at the  

Embassy had been one of the highlights of his 

first year in office.  

Staff were then introduced to the Ambassador 

who was given a tour of our building.  

Chair of LIF Trustees Tom Scanlon formally  

welcomed Ambassador O’Neill who, after light 

refreshments, was then introduced to club  

leaders and more members along with several 

stakeholders from both statutory and community 

organisations.  

Following Joe Ward stepping down as a Trustee 

at the AGM, the Ambassador kindly presented 

him with a commemorative plaque on our behalf, 

a small token of thanks for Joe’s commitment 

and work over many years. However, Joe is  

continuing as a LIF volunteer, helping people to 

trace their Irish ancestors.     Cont’d on page 2 … 

Irish Ambassador gets a great 

welcome on his first visit to LIF 

Photos - Top left: Ambassador O’Neill presents a 

commemorative gift of thanks to Joe Ward for his 

many years of work as a trustee. Top right: Tony 

Murphy on drums and Farrell Gallagher on pipes  

welcome the Ambassador to Luton Irish Forum. 

Help celebrate Irish 

history and culture  
Wardown House Museum & Gallery is creating a 

display showcasing  Irish history and culture and 

is asking for the help of LIF members. 

The museum will have a large display on show 

during March to coincide with St Patrick’s Day 

and then a smaller, ongoing exhibition promoting 

Irish history and culture. 

The museum is asking people to loan or donate 

items such as souvenirs and traditional clothing; 

or could you write an Irish-themed play, poem or 

piece of prose? 

Speak with Marion in the office  

to find out more. See how you 

could become a Museum Maker 

with Wardown House Museum 

via www.museummakers.co.uk/

get-involved/ 

The baby & toddler group enjoyed a visit from Bedfordshire Fire & Rescue Service at the last session of 

the summer term. The group restarts in September and is open to under fives and their parents/carers. 



Our Annual General Meeting took place on  

Saturday 30th June with more than 50  

members coming along on a very hot day. 

In addition to other business, new trustees 

needed to be approved.  

Chair of Trustees Tom Scanlon explained how 

the work of the Board is ever increasing and 

with Trustees now also working in the new  

subcommittee structure, they have more to do 

than ever.  

Consequently, Tom explained, the Board is  

being extended to 12 members. 

Of the current Board, Mick Maguire and Joe 

Ward were both coming to the end of their 

terms of office and due to health reasons Joe 

was not standing for re-election. As well as Mick 

standing for re-election, nominations had been 

received for three other proposed new  

Trustees: Dee Drennan, Gill Grant and Denise 

Sadleir.  Each spoke briefly about their  

relevant skills and knowledge, and explained 

their commitment to the Forum.  

As there were four vacancies and four  

people standing, a vote wasn’t required before 

Tom officially welcomed all four on to the Board. 

New Trustees appointed at AGM 

A man for all causes 
Joe Ward (pictured above, purple shirt) doesn’t 

support only the Forum, he also raises money for 

other good causes.   

When he had a party for a big birthday recently, 

he asked friends and family to make a donation 

to the Chemo Unit at Luton & Dunstable Hospital 

rather than buy him a birthday gift. They gave 

generously and raised an amazing £550 which 

Joe recently presented to staff at the Unit,  

receiving an appreciative thank you in return. 

Thank you to all our members who completed the 

recent survey.  

Some 67% of you doing the survey attend a club 

or activity every week.  

We asked you what you like most about being a 

member of LIF and almost two thirds (60%) of 

you said meeting people and/or social interaction 

or meeting friends. Other mentions included  

community (both serving Luton community as a 

whole and being part of the Irish community), 

‘being valued’ and ‘something for everyone and  

everyone can contribute’.  

We also asked what activities or events you 

would like to see and Invited Speakers’ (38.6%) 

and ‘Keep fit / Exercise’ (36.4%) came top, with 

just under a third of respondents wanting 

‘Dance’ (31.8%). A similar number would like 

‘Music – playing’ (29.6%) and ‘Quizzes’ (27.3%) 

with ‘Sing-a-longs’ (25%) and ‘Try a new skill / 

hobby’ (22.7%) also mentioned. 

We have noted what members said in the survey 

and are planning to introduce many of these  

activities in the near future. 

The draw from completed surveys took place and 

Irish Ambassador visits LIF 
… Continued from page 1 

As a souvenir of his visit we presented HE  

Ambassador O’Neill with a calligraphed artwork 

featuring an extract of Francis Bourdillon’s poem 

‘The Night Has A Thousand Eyes’. Thanks to Bill 

Grant, calligraphy group leader, who created the 

artwork. 

Photos below - Top left: Ambassador O’Neill and 

the calligraphic artwork. Top right: Eileen Cronin 

(left), Volunteer, and Noelette Hanley, Chief  

Officer, with the Ambassador in the Tuesday 

Club. Bottom left: Joan Vines, Volunteer, and 

Ambassador O’Neill. Bottom right: Trustees (left 

to right, back row) Noreen Kellett, Gill Grant, 

Denise Sadleir, Marion Curtis, Mary Winter,  

Pauline Sylvester; (front row) Frank Horan, Joe 

Ward, Tom Scanlon, and Ambassador O’Neill. 

the winner of a night’s bed & breakfast at Hilton 

Garden Inn Luton North was Charlotte Smith. 

Congratulations Charlotte and a big thank you to 

Hilton Garden Inn Luton North for their support. 

Members say meeting others and 
friendship are their favourite things  

Sing to be healthy! 
There is growing evidence which claims that 

singing as part of a group can have a range 

of health benefits. So why not join our choir? The 

group meets next on Monday 10th September 

at 7pm and is keen to welcome people of any 

ability (or none!). Just come along on the evening 

and give it a go - you might surprise yourself.   

Activities most requested, by percentage. 
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